
 

 

 

 

URGENT NOTICE TO RESIDENTS – INTRUSIVE SURVEY WORKS  

RESIDENTS TO PLEASE KEEP THEIR WINDOWS AND DOORS CLOSED AND YOUR GARDENS UNLOCKED FOR ACCESS WHILST THE CONTRCATOR IS 

TESTING YOUR SECTION  

This notice is to advise all residents of the possibility of spalling concrete and to please keep all doors and windows closed whilst testing is being carried 

out above by the contractor undertaking the testing/Intrusive Survey Works. Once that drop has been completed, the residents are free to open doors 

and windows as they like. 

       

A number of the Drop Zones on Block C where testing has been undertaken by CAN (abseiling team) 

The contractor undertaking these works have confirmed that drops carried out so far have been covered by a groundsman guarding any drop zones as 

detailed within the RAMS. When hammer testing the concrete, pieces may spall from the wall, with large pieces dropping into the collection container 

attached to the operative/abseiler. Any resident in Block C with a private garden, may we ask that you give access to the Abseil Team to ensure that the 

groundsman who is guarding the drop zones has access to the drop zones.  

For and on behalf of Goulden House Co-Operative Ltd  

Annie Gleeson MSc 

Estate Manager 


